
Letham & District Community Council 

 
 Meeting of Letham & District Community Council held on  

 Thursday 19th January 2023, Letham Feuars’ Hall, 7.30pm (& TEAMS) 

Present 
Wendy Cameron, Karen Smith, David Lumgair, Isobel Sword,  
Also Present 
Cllr. Nicoll, Cllr. Cowdy, Karen Smith (Kose), Gail Smith, Tracy Andrews 

On TEAMS, Cllr. Shepherd, Mhairi Dickson  

Apologies for absence 
Sandra Macrae, Julie Wright, Cllr. Fairweather 

 

1. Discussion of /approval of minutes of previous Meeting. 
Prop. Kaen Smith Sec. Wendy Cameron 

 

2. Matters Arising  
                      Old Rocking Horse in the Park 

• Follow up re enquiry about the old rocking horse in the Park. 

Cllr Nicoll has again followed this up with the Parks Department, they have reiterated that the old 

horse cannot be used/accessed in a public area, any purchase must include an agreement that it will be 

placed in private property only. 

 

• Defibrillators 

     Karen Smith has had contact with Carmyllie, a meeting of the Hall will discuss the possibility of siting one 

on the outside of Carmyllie Hall. 

 

Crowd Funding was discussed as a means of funding maintenance / additional defibrillators and cabinets. 

Mhairie Dickson offered to arrange training for this.      
                   

               

3. Policing 
               Sarah Watt Community Policing Team, Arbroath,  sarah.watt@scotland.police.uk 

• Cuppa with a Cop. Held in the village hall (earlier this evening) A number of residents attended to seek 
advice. The next “cuppa with a Cop” will be held in April (will be advertise via social media and posters) 

• A report will be sent to future CC meetings and attendance as often as possible. 

 

4. Correspondance 

# notification of prior consultation re solar farm/ battery store 

 

 

     5.  Treasurer 
Footpaths Acc.       £4,441.42 
Defibrillator Acc.   £1,821.17 

CC Acc.                  £519.77 

 

 

     6.  Any Planning issues 

    # 
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    7.   Any Other Business 
• Bus cancellations at short notice, Cllr. Shepherd will follow up 

• Parking opposite the entrance to Jubilee Court still causing difficulty for access to Jubilee Court by 

emergency vehicles. Cllr Nicoll to follow up 

• No sign in the Den indicting that the Den is part of the village. Cllr Nicoll will follow up. Should the 

Council not fund this there may be the possibility for the CC to apply to Tayside Contracts for help 

with placing a sign. 

• Notice will be placed in The PICture re meetings of the CC 

• Potholes on any public road should be reported via the access line 

• Cllr.Cowdy has visited the Health and Welfare Centre, nurse run clinics (by appointment only) are 

being run there. If volunteers could be recruited, then the self-use equipment could again be used (this 

has not been active since the start of the first “lockdown” 

 

8. Co-opting Members 
Karen Smith (Kose), Gail Smith and Tracy    all expressed interest in being co-opted onto Letham & District 

Community Council. 

This proposal was put to the members and unanimously agreed. 

 

Members of Letham & District Community Council 

    
Wendy Cameron                 Chair 

Karen Smith                        Treasurer 

Isobel Sword                        Secretary 

David Lumgair                    Planning Contact 

Sandra Mcrae      

Gail Smith  

Karen Smith (Kose) 

Tracy Andrews  

 

 Email address    lethamanddistrictcc2022@outlook.com 

 
 Date of next meeting 16th February 
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